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Autumn 2022 Newsletter 
Dear all, 

A great big welcome back to those children returning to us after their summer break, and a very warm welcome to all our new children and their families.
We have completed our Improvement Plan for 2022-2023 and our Standards and Quality Report. A copy of these will be available to view on the parent’s notice board soon and we will also issue an overview of our Improvement aims through your child’s Online Learning Journal.
Our focus for improvement this year is:

· To ensure all children reach their potential in literacy and numeracy through targeted support, assessment and appropriate challenge.
· Continued focus on pedagogy to improve learning and teaching with increased focus on creativity and STEM.
· To ensure the Health and Well-Being of all children by embedding a nurture based approach. [image: image2.jpg]
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 A copy of the holiday arrangements for our children who attend on a term time basis is attached.
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From Margaret and all the Staff at Flowerbank






 


























17th – 21st October - closed to all term-time children for October week.


Monday 24th of October – The centre is closed to all children for In-Service.


		             





Playroom 1 Stay and Play sessions - Our term-time (9-3) children’s sessions will be on Tuesday 11th October and Thursday 13th of October – an invite with the times have been issued through your child’s online learning journal.


We will also be running stay and play sessions during the October week for children who attend 48 weeks (am/pm and 2.5 days). A FORMS questionnaire will be issued shortly through your child’s Journal.








Staff News:





We would like to welcome Amy to our team, Amy is covering a vacant post. We would also like to welcome Claire, Gillian, Kayleigh and Owen who have started with us as Support Practitioners. Hayley (Support Practitioner) is also staying with us this year. 





Parents Committee





We are currently looking for volunteers to restart our parents committee as restrictions have eased, we need a minimum of 4 members to run this group. If any parents are interested or would like to find out more about this please see myself Margaret Blades (Head of Centre) or Carol Fulton (Depute Manager)


�








Self-Evaluation and Feedback





We are re-introducing our “Question of the Month” Floorbook within our entrance area and would love to hear your views. Each month we will add a question and we are asking if parents/carers can add their comments on a post it to add to the book. The Question of the month for October is “How welcoming do you find our Centre?” Thank you in advance for your support.








Can you help?


We are running low on paper tissues and baby wipes, if you are able to donate any of these items it would be very much appreciated.








Allotment





We have started our visits to our Allotment again and the staff and children have been working very hard to clear all the weeds to prepare the area for growing. We have also had support from EAC greener communities to help us with this and we are looking for parent volunteers to join us with our visits to the Allotment and also our “weans in the woods “programme. (Walks to Annanhill Woods). If you are interested please let a member of staff know.


�


Food For Thought


Our food for thought project was going very well prior to COVID and now that restrictions are easing we will be looking to restart some of our growing projects. We have continued to grow our crops in our own nursery garden and the staff and children were also at the Allotment picking all the potatoes which they used to make potato and leek soup. 





Community Links


We will be starting our visits to the care home and have also re-established our links with the Alexander Fleming service users and we will be having joint visits to our Allotment.











Car Parking





Can I please ask parents to follow the 5mph restrictions within the car park to ensure the safety of all users and visitors to the Centre. We understand the car park can become very busy however, can parents please ensure the Disabled space is kept free for Blue Badge holders only.








Parents Group





We are looking to start running our Parents group for our under 3 age group again around mid-November. This was very well attended prior to COVID changes when we had to stop due to the restrictions in place at the time. We will still be ensuring we are taking appropriate steps to maintain a safe environment for all and at present we will be looking to start the sessions small with no more than 6 in attendance at any one time. This is a great opportunity for parents/carers and children to take part in very valuable learning experiences. If you would like any more information on this group or have a child in that age range and would like to come along please speak to Charne or one of the staff in Playroom 2 or 3.





Halloween Fun


The 0-3 will be having a dress up week during the week of 24th-28th October where children can come dressed in their Pyjamas or an outfit if they wish. We have a variety of dressing up outfits in the centre for children also.


The 3-5 playroom will have an am and pm Halloween party on Friday 28th of October, more details to follow.


Can we please request that children do not wear dress up masks as some children can find this scary.
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Donations required:


We have started our Heuristic Play sessions for the 0-3 children and we are looking for donations to replenish the bags. 


Please find a list below of suggested items:


Jar lids


Small boxes


Inner tube from kitchen roll (no toilet roll tubes please)


Pine cones


Pom Poms


Scarfs


Old bangles and beads


Wooden dolly pegs


Different sized wooden spoons


Metal Whisks


Thank you in advance for your support














Outdoor Learning





Children are outdoors for a significant time throughout their session and due to the unpredictable weather and the changing seasons can we ask that children are dressed appropriately for the weather every day. Can parents also pack a spare set of clothes and spare socks in particular.





                                                          �


Can I also ask that all parents label their child’s clothing as a number of children have similar clothing and this avoids clothing getting lost/mixed up.








